
apr 5

the grays are disappearing

"how long will you falter between two opinions?  if the 
Lord is God, follow Him; but if baal, follow him." 1 
kings 18:21

there are no "gray" areas anymore.  those who are 
following the ways of satan are boldly making it known 
while many believers are just going along to get along.  
even here in america, i look around and can't help but 
believe the majority doesn't agree with all these 
practices.  i ask myself, "how could decent people 
descend into darkness so fast?"

"truly, these times of ignorance God overlooked, but 
now commands all men everywhere to repent." acts 17:30  
mankind is no longer in it's infancy, fearful of every 
omen and thunderous unknown.  they have now searched 
the stars and built upon their accumulated knowledge as 
the word says, "little by little." exo 23:30  but has 
all their accumulated knowledge brought wisdom with it?  
when the apostle paul was making defense for the gospel 
they said, "paul, you are beside yourself!  much 
learning is driving you mad!" acts 26:24  in fact, he 
was speaking truth.  it was their learning, accompanied 
by arrogance and pride, that had driven them mad.

i think true madness lies in the heart of someone who 
can look around at the universe and and claim there is 
no God; it all just happened.  scientists say just a 
tiny bit nearer to the sun, we would all burn to death; 
a tiny bit distant, we would surely freeze.  sure, all 



things happened perfectly for good with no design 
involved.  the one believing that have flat refused to 
know and acknowledge the truth.  they have, "their 
understanding darkened, being alienated from the life 
of God, because of the ignorance that is in them, 
because of the blindness of their heart." eph 4:18

the word tells us, "because what may be known of God is 
manifest in them, for God has shown it to them.  for 
since the creation of the world His invisible 
attributes are clearly seen, being understood by the 
things that are made, even His eternal power and 
Godhead, so that they are without excuse, because, 
although they knew God, they did not glorify Him as 
God, nor were thankful, but became futile in their 
thoughts, and their foolish hearts were darkened." rom 
1:19-21

few today would tremble in fear at what an eclipse 
might portend?  few today would make something with 
their hands, call it god and proceed to worship and 
expect it to hear and protect them.  we look back at 
these people now and think they were simple minded; 
backwards in all their ways.  have we progressed much 
further when the world says gender is flexible from 
what God assigned?  yes, the grays are disappearing and 
we must choose sides, God or satan.

no longer can one "ride the fence."  there is no 
switzerland in this battle; no neutral territory.  if 
you don't loathe the sin which does so easily beset 
you, if you keep doing it again and again without shame 
or heartfelt remorse, perhaps you should check your 
repentance.  maybe it was just regret at getting 



discovered that made you profess belief?  we have to 
turn from our wicked ways if we want His healing, in 
our lives and in our land.  too many just want the 
"hurt" off.  the gospel; the good news is: if your 
heart truly detests these things; if you really desire 
the light over the darkness, God will do "all our works 
in us." isa 26:12

we may be "confident of this very thing, that He who 
has begun a good work in you will complete it until the 
day of Jesus Christ." phil 1:6  if you change your 
mind, then God will change your heart.  it really is 
just a decision; a decision to seek after good instead 
of evil.  the blood is our escape from the past.  (so 
much garbage left behind in mine.)

my heart is fearful for those just playing around with 
their salvation.  it's not those who stumble and want 
to be better and try to be better, it's those who 
willfully continue on in their ways, still "expecting" 
grace.  perhaps like a catholic receiving absolution 
from a priest and believe all is ok, as they rush out 
the door to their waiting sin.  friends, it is not 
confession of the mouth that will save.  it is 
confession of the heart.  it is crying out, "God, be 
merciful to me a sinner!" luke 18:13
 
are you practicing fornication or adultery?  do you 
gladly steal, justifying it with some reasoning in your 
mind?  the word says even liars will find themselves in 
the lake of fire.  our God is a holy God; holy beyond 
all we could imagine.  it will only be through the 
righteous blood of Jesus we shall be able to stand in 
the day of judgement; and yes, judgement is coming.  



His wrath is coming upon all who practice ungodliness 
and anyone standing in the way will be consumed.

the grays are disappearing and a stand must be taken.  
actually, there never was any gray with God.  it was 
and is always light.  sin must be discarded and 
salvation sought.  witness must be made to the purity 
and truth of His grace.  "whoever is ashamed of Me and 
My words in this adulterous and sinful generation, of 
him the Son of Man also will be ashamed when He comes 
in the glory of His Father with the holy angels." mark 
8:38

"the watchman said, 'the morning comes, and also the 
night.  if you will inquire, inquire;  return! come 
back!'" isa 21:12  don't be found with unequal scales 
and found wanting.  His blood is the only thing that 
can balance out the scales and tip them into your 
favor.  don't leave this life without it.


